
   
900 Lang Street 

West Bend, WI 53090 
 (262) 335-4435 

FAX (262) 335-4439 
 

 

 
 
 

 

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT 
Scott M. Schmidt, PE, PLS,  

Chief Public Works Officer/County Surveyor 

Public Notice 
Public Information Meeting for Improvements to: 

CTH M 
STH 60 to CTH NN 

Town of Jackson, Washington County 
 
Proposed transportation improvements 
 
Washington County is planning the roadway reconstruction of an approximate 3.3-mile section of CTH M from the 
intersection of STH 60 northerly to CTH NN in 2027.   The project is located in the Town of Jackson. 

The project will improve the condition of the existing roadway pavement with upgrades to the vertical curves, roadway 
cross section (paved shoulders), and improvements to the various intersections, all of which will improve safety for the 
travelling public. No assessments will be levied for this project. 

 
Please attend 
 
All persons interested in the CTH M improvement project are encouraged to attend a Public Information Meeting on 
Thursday, September 11th, 2025 from 5:30 pm to 6:30 pm at the Town Hall of the Town of Jackson, 3146 CTH G (Division 
Road), 53037.  There will be a brief presentation at approximately 5:35 pm followed by a question-and-answer session.  

 
Information available 
 
Representatives from the Washington County Highway Department and Gremmer & Associates, Inc. (the design 
consultant) will be on hand to discuss the proposed improvements.  Draft project plans, handouts, and other exhibits will 
be on display to illustrate the work in detail.  All exhibits will be made available on the Washington County Highway 
Department website following the meeting. 

 
Your involvement 
 
Please attend the informational meeting to review the displays, ask questions and share your thoughts. If you are not able 
to attend the meeting, please contact the project contact(s) listed below to share your comments. 

 
Thursday September 11th, from 5:30 pm to 6:30 pm 

Jackson Town Hall 
3146 CTH G (Division Road) 

Jackson, WI 53037 
 
Project contacts 
 
For additional information about the project, contact: 

Brad Abraham, Washington County Project Engineer, at 262-335-4437 or by e-mail at brad.abraham@washcowisco.gov 

Jeff Chvosta, Design Consultant Project Manager, Gremmer & Associates, Inc. at (262) 578-5800 or by e-mail at 
j.chvosta@gremmerassociates.com 


